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Explanatory Note 
 
The undersigned  registrant  hereby files Amendment No. 1 to amend the following 
items  of its Form  10-Q  for the  quarter  ended  March  31,  2005.  All  other 
information  is unchanged and reflects the  disclosures  made at the time of the 
original  filing.  This Amendment No. 1 does not reflect events  occurring after 
the filing of the Form 10-Q or, except for the statement of cash flows presented 
below, modify or update in any way disclosures made in the Form 10-Q. 
 
      1.)   Item 1, Unaudited  Condensed  Consolidated  Statements of Cash Flows 
            for the Three Months Ended March 31, 2005 and 2004 
 
PART I. FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
 
ITEM 1. Financial Statements 
 
SHENANDOAH TELECOMMUNICATIONS COMPANY AND SUBSIDIARIES 
UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS 
(in thousands) 
 
                                                           Three Months Ended 
                                                                March 31, 
                                                            2005        2004 
                                                          -------------------- 
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES 
  Net Income                                              $  2,395    $  2,313 
  Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash 
  provided by operating activities: 



     Depreciation                                            5,296       4,334 
     Amortization                                              126           3 
   Deferred income taxes                                    (2,050)         22 
   Gain on investments                                         (75)         -- 
   Loss (income) from patronage and equity investments         260         (34) 
   Loss on disposal of assets                                   21          79 
   Other                                                       507         303 
  Changes in assets and liabilities: 
   (Increase) decrease in: 
        Accounts receivable                                    267        (486) 
        Materials and supplies                                 (52)        203 
   Increase (decrease) in: 
        Accounts payable                                       (82)        275 
        Other prepaids, deferrals and accruals               7,845        (108) 
                                                          -------------------- 
Net cash provided by operating activities                   14,458       6,904 
 
Cash Flows from Investing Activities 
  Purchase and construction of plant and equipment, net 
  of retirements                                            (4,195)     (1,621) 
  Purchases of investment securities                          (139)        (56) 
  Proceeds from investment activities                           24          96 
  Proceeds from sale of equipment                               56          15 
                                                          -------------------- 
Net cash used in investing activities                       (4,254)     (1,566) 
 
Cash Flows from Financing Activities 
  Principal payments on long-term debt                      (1,080)     (1,045) 
  Proceeds from exercise of incentive stock options            255         149 
                                                          -------------------- 
Net cash used in financing activities                         (825)       (896) 
                                                          -------------------- 
Net increase in cash and cash equivalents                    9,379       4,442 
 
Cash and Cash Equivalents 
  Beginning                                                 14,172      28,696 
                                                          -------------------- 
  Ending                                                  $ 23,551    $ 33,138 
                                                          ==================== 
 
Cash paid for: 
         Interest paid                                    $    835    $    799 
         Income taxes (net of refunds)                    $     --    $    410 
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PART II. OTHER INFORMATION 
 
ITEM 6. Exhibits 
 
      (a) The following  exhibits are filed with this  Quarterly  Report on Form 
10-Q/A: 
 
      31    Certifications  pursuant  to Rule  13a-14(a)  under  the  Securities 
            Exchange Act of 1934. 
 
      32    Certifications  pursuant  to Rule  13a-14(b)  under  the  Securities 
            Exchange Act of 1934 and 18 U.S.C. 1350. 
 
                                   SIGNATURES 
 
      Pursuant to the  requirements of the Securities  Exchange Act of 1934, the 
registrant  has duly  caused  this  report  to be  signed  on its  behalf by the 
undersigned thereunto duly authorized. 
 
                       SHENANDOAH TELECOMMUNICATIONS COMPANY 
                       (Registrant) 
 
 
June 6, 2005           /s/ Earle A. MacKenzie 
                       ---------------------------------------------- 
                       Earle A. MacKenzie 
                       Executive Vice President and 
                       Chief Financial Officer 
                       (Duly Authorized Officer and Principal Financial Officer) 
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                                                                    Exhibit 31.1 
 
                                  CERTIFICATION 
 
I,  Christopher E. French,  President and Chief Executive  Officer of Shenandoah 
Telecommunications Company, certify that: 
 
1.    I have reviewed this amended quarterly report on Form 10-Q/A of Shenandoah 
      Telecommunications Company; 
 
2.    Based on my knowledge,  this quarterly  report does not contain any untrue 
      statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to 
      make the statements made, in light of the  circumstances  under which such 
      statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by 
      this report; 
 
3.    Based on my  knowledge,  the  financial  statements,  and other  financial 
      information  included  in this  report,  fairly  present  in all  material 
      respects the financial condition,  results of operations and cash flows of 
      the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report; 
 
4.    The  registrant's  other  certifying  officer(s) and I are responsible for 
      establishing  and  maintaining  disclosure  controls  and  procedures  (as 
      defined in  Exchange  Act Rules  13a-15(e)  and  15d-15(e))  and  internal 
      control  over  financial  reporting  (as  defined  in  Exchange  Act Rules 
      13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have: 
 
      (a)   Designed such  disclosure  controls and  procedures,  or caused such 
            disclosure   controls  and  procedures  to  be  designed  under  our 
            supervision,  to ensure that  material  information  relating to the 
            registrant,  including its consolidated subsidiaries,  is made known 
            to us by others  within  those  entities,  particularly  during  the 
            period in which this report is being prepared; 
 
      (b)   Designed such internal control over financial  reporting,  or caused 
            such internal control over financial  reporting to be designed under 
            our  supervision,  to provide  reasonable  assurance  regarding  the 
            reliability of financial  reporting and the preparation of financial 
            statements  for  external  purposes  in  accordance  with  generally 
            accepted accounting principles; 
 
      (c)   Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's  disclosure controls 
            and  procedures and presented in this report our  conclusions  about 
            the effectiveness of the disclosure  controls and procedures,  as of 
            the  end  of the  period  covered  by  this  report  based  on  such 
            evaluation; and 
 
      (d)   Disclosed  in this  report any change in the  registrant's  internal 
            control  over   financial   reporting   that  occurred   during  the 
            registrant's  most recent fiscal  quarter (the  registrant's  fourth 
            fiscal  quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially 
            affected,   or  is  reasonably  likely  to  materially  affect,  the 
            registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and 
 
5.    The registrant's other certifying  officer(s) and I have disclosed,  based 
      on  our  most  recent   evaluation  of  internal  control  over  financial 
      reporting,  to the  registrant's  auditors and the audit  committee of the 
      registrant's  board of directors  (or persons  performing  the  equivalent 
      function(s)): 
 
      (a)   All significant  deficiencies and material  weaknesses in the design 
            or operation of internal control over financial  reporting which are 
            reasonably  likely to adversely affect the  registrant's  ability to 
            record, process, summarize and report financial information; and 
 
      (b)   Any fraud,  whether or not  material,  that  involves  management or 
            other  employees  who have a  significant  role in the  registrant's 
            internal control over financial reporting. 
 
 
     Date: June 6, 2005                             /S/ CHRISTOPHER E. FRENCH 
                                                    -------------------------- 
                                                        Christopher E. French 
                                                        President and 
                                                        Chief Executive Officer 
 
 



                                                                    Exhibit 31.2 
 
                                  CERTIFICATION 
 
I, Earle A. MacKenzie,  Executive Vice President and Chief Financial  Officer of 
Shenandoah Telecommunications Company, certify that: 
 
1.    I have reviewed this amended quarterly report on Form 10-Q/A of Shenandoah 
      Telecommunications Company; 
 
2.    Based on my knowledge,  this quarterly  report does not contain any untrue 
      statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to 
      make the statements made, in light of the  circumstances  under which such 
      statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by 
      this report; 
 
3.    Based on my  knowledge,  the  financial  statements,  and other  financial 
      information  included  in this  report,  fairly  present  in all  material 
      respects the financial condition,  results of operations and cash flows of 
      the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report; 
 
4.    The  registrant's  other  certifying  officer(s) and I are responsible for 
      establishing  and  maintaining  disclosure  controls  and  procedures  (as 
      defined in  Exchange  Act Rules  13a-15(e)  and  15d-15(e))  and  internal 
      control  over  financial  reporting  (as  defined  in  Exchange  Act Rules 
      13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have: 
 
      (a)   Designed such  disclosure  controls and  procedures,  or caused such 
            disclosure   controls  and  procedures  to  be  designed  under  our 
            supervision,  to ensure that  material  information  relating to the 
            registrant,  including its consolidated subsidiaries,  is made known 
            to us by others  within  those  entities,  particularly  during  the 
            period in which this report is being prepared; 
 
      (b)   Designed such internal control over financial  reporting,  or caused 
            such internal control over financial  reporting to be designed under 
            our  supervision,  to provide  reasonable  assurance  regarding  the 
            reliability of financial  reporting and the preparation of financial 
            statements  for  external  purposes  in  accordance  with  generally 
            accepted accounting principles; 
 
      (c)   Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's  disclosure controls 
            and  procedures and presented in this report our  conclusions  about 
            the effectiveness of the disclosure  controls and procedures,  as of 
            the  end  of the  period  covered  by  this  report  based  on  such 
            evaluation; and 
 
      (d)   Disclosed  in this  report any change in the  registrant's  internal 
            control  over   financial   reporting   that  occurred   during  the 
            registrant's  most recent fiscal  quarter (the  registrant's  fourth 
            fiscal  quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially 
            affected,   or  is  reasonably  likely  to  materially  affect,  the 
            registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and 
 
5.    The registrant's other certifying  officer(s) and I have disclosed,  based 
      on  our  most  recent   evaluation  of  internal  control  over  financial 
      reporting,  to the  registrant's  auditors and the audit  committee of the 
      registrant's  board of directors  (or persons  performing  the  equivalent 
      function(s)): 
 
      (a)   All significant  deficiencies and material  weaknesses in the design 
            or operation of internal control over financial  reporting which are 
            reasonably  likely to adversely affect the  registrant's  ability to 
            record, process, summarize and report financial information; and 
 
      (b)   Any fraud,  whether or not  material,  that  involves  management or 
            other  employees  who have a  significant  role in the  registrant's 
            internal control over financial reporting. 
 
       Date: June 6, 2005                         /S/ EARLE A. MACKENZIE 
                                                  ---------------------- 
                                                  Earle A. MacKenzie 
                                                  Executive Vice President and 
                                                  Chief Financial Officer 



                                   Exhibit 32 
 
    Written Statement of Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer 
            Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 
 
      Each of the undersigned, the President and Chief Executive Officer and the 
Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer, of Shenandoah 
Telecommunications Company (the "Company"), hereby certifies that, on the date 
hereof: 
 
      (1) the quarterly report on Form 10-Q/A of the Company for the three 
months ended March 31, 2005 filed on the date hereof with the Securities and 
Exchange Commission (the "Report") fully complies with the requirements of 
Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and 
 
      (2) information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all material 
respects, the financial condition and result of operations of the Company. 
 
 
                                         /S/Christopher E. French 
                                         ------------------------ 
                                         Christopher E. French 
                                         President and Chief Executive Officer 
                                         June 6, 2005 
 
 
                                         /S/Earle A. MacKenzie 
                                         --------------------- 
                                         Earle A. MacKenzie 
                                         Executive Vice President and 
                                         Chief Financial Officer 
                                         June 6, 2005 
 
The foregoing certification is being furnished solely pursuant to Rule 13a-14(b) 
under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the "Exchange Act") and 18 U.S.C. 
Section 1350 and is not being filed as part of the Report or as a separate 
disclosure document. This certification shall not be deemed "filed" for purposes 
of Section 18 of the Exchange Act or otherwise subject to liability under that 
section. This certification shall not be deemed to be incorporated by reference 
into any filing under the Securities Act of 1933 or the Exchange Act except to 
the extent this Exhibit 32 is expressly and specifically incorporated by 
reference in any such filing. 
 


